TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

December 14, 2020
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler

Karen Campbell
Jay Reynolds
John Beaupre

Others Present:

Dave Cota

Scott Stoutameyer


Present via Phone:

Annie Twitchell
Bob Luce opened the meeting at 4:30 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Dave Cota asked phone-in callers to identify themselves for the record. 
Payroll warrant #51in the amount of $23,123.22 was reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

Expense warrant #52 in the amount of $272,330.95 was reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes of the November 23, 2020 Selectmen’s meeting were reviewed.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to approve the minutes as written.   Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Scott Stoutameyer was in attendance for the purpose of a meeting for the Selectmen to meet him and ask questions related to Scott being considered for a position on the Planning Board. Scott and his wife have been living in Carrabassett Valley for the last five years.   He’s an electrical contractor/master electrician, and they have a love of the Carrabassett Valley community.  Following a question-and-answer period, John Beaupre made a motion to appoint Scott for the opening as the second alternate on the Planning Board.   Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Dave Cota provided the Selectmen with a financial update on the new Fire Station.   Everything is going very well on this project.   There is a $20,000 change-order that has been made, which is for work upstairs.    Any funds left over in the budget will be considered for the insurance for the building (due first week of January), and possibly some operational costs, since the Fire Department will be occupying the building sooner than anticipated.  Bob Luce said he would like to create a Building Reserve account for the new Fire Station with any funds remaining from the capital project, and he would like the insurance cost to be added in to next year’s budget.   John Beaupre made a motion to set up a Fire Station reserve fund with any leftover funds from the project.   Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.  Motion approved via roll call.

There was discussion with regard to the date of the next Town Meeting.   At the last meeting of the Selectmen, there was a date of April 14th tentatively set.   Nomination papers will be available January 2nd.   The formally voted to set the annual Town for April 14th, 2021. 

Dave Cota provided a detail of the Town’s revenues and expenses, year-to-date.    There was discussion on several items that will impact the Town’s expenses in the future, with a note about the increased numbers of school students over this past year.  There are a number of items that are Covid-driven and will need to be watched.
Dave Cota reviewed the Work Plan of all Town projects undertaken over the past year.   One of the projects that has been put off was timber harvesting on the Public Lot due to the Jay Mill digester being shut down this year and the lack of markets for lower grade hardwood.    Numerous projects are completed as planned, including a good deal of trail development and maintenance.    Dave noted that he’s now learned that the trail closures on Penobscot Indian land were due to bear hunting, which has taken months to get clarification about.   The marijuana lottery is moving forward and will be proceeding as planned with lottery applications due on Feb. 4th, 2021.   Some forward-looking projects are going to require more research and cost-estimating prior to asking the Town to vote, such as snowmaking at the Outdoor Center.
Informational:

The Selectmen unanimously agreed that the Town Office should be closed at noon on Christmas Eve.

The Mountain Bike Trail Committee met recently.

The new State of Maine Earned Paid Leave law will go into effect on January 1.   This mostly impacts part-time staff.

Lloyd Cuttler noted that Channel 17 is no longer available on anything other than Spectrum boxes.    Lloyd would like to work with Dave Cota on this to see if there’s a way to put pressure.    Bob Luce noted that this is part of the contract with the Town, since this is the Town’s public channel.    All agreed this is an important amenity to the community.
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn M. Schnorr

Secretary to Board of Selectmen
